


2) Enhance resiliency of the stonnwater system by diversifying the means of handling stonnwater.
Adding significant passive capacity will mitigate against system (i.e., the planned pumps and pipes)
failures due to power outages during storms. The passive storage will also have the benefit of reducing
size and energy requirements of the mechanical system if the water can be pumped out at a slower rate
due to the increased retention capacity.

3) Improve water quality in the Potomac River and accelerate achievement of related Environmental
Action Plan 2040 (EAP) goals. The EAP calls for an 'all of the above' approach to addressing
stormwater and flooding problems, as well as the related challenges with meeting water quality
requirements for Alexandria's watershed pursuant to the Chesapeake Bay TMDL, MS4 permit, and other
associated discharge limits. In addition to providing vital flood mitigation services, the underground
storage facilities and bioretention/green infrastructure will accelerate meeting water quality requirements
for nutrients and sediment, in keeping with being an 'Eco-City'.

4) Augment the biodiversity and educational opportunities in Founders and Waterfront Parks and other
open space areas along the waterfront. Bioretention facilities will contribute to flood mitigation and
improve water quality in the Potomac River by naturally filtering out nutrients, sediment, and other
pollutants with more localized impacts. This 'green' (as opposed to 'gray') infrastructure has significant
co-benefits as well. It provides habitat for native species of plants and animals, contributes to the City
meeting its ambitious 40% tree canopy goal, and facilitates educational opportunities for the community
to learn about these important issues. All of this can be achieved while also maintaining the current
programming at the parks and other open spaces along the waterfront.

To be sure, construction and installation of these facilities wilJ disrupt areas of Alexandria's waterfront in 
the short-term, and the City should include basic restoration of the existing open space with the presently 
available funds. However, the overall, long-term benefits will outweigh the short-term disruptions 
associated with the project construction and will enhance the resilience, sustainability, and beauty of the 
City for decades. 

Please do not hesitate to reach out to the Commission if we can further advise on this issue. 

Sincerely, 

Steve&r , Pl ning District II 
Park & Recreation Commission Park & Recreation Commission 

cc: Park & Recreation Commission members 
James F. Parajon, City Manager 
Debra Collins, Deputy City Manager 
Emily Baker, Deputy City Manager
James Spengler, Director, Recreation, Parks & Cultural Activities 
Jack Browand, Deputy Director, Recreation, Parks & Cultural Activities 
Terry Suehr, Director, Department of Project Implementation 
Matthew Landes, Division Chief/, Department of Project Implementation 
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